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1 Introduction 
 
The Municipal Association of Victoria (MAV) and VicHealth have been working 
together since July 2020 to support Victorian local councils to deliver projects that 
encourage walking and bike riding. Covid-19 has been a catalyst to improve our local 
infrastructure and work in collaborative partnerships. 
 
Part of this work involved the MAV and VicHealth delivering a webinar series on key 
topics and case studies about encouraging walking and bike riding from October to 
December 2020. This report summarises the results of the survey conducted with 
participants of the webinar series. 
 

2 Survey Results 
 
2.1 Respondents 
 
Total Responses – 27 
Metropolitan – 11 
Interface – 5 
Regional City – 4 
Large Rural Shire – 3 
Small Rural Shire – 3 
 
2.2 How respondents became aware of webinar series 
 

 
 
2.3 Extent of satisfaction with webinar series 
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2.4 Reasons for dissatisfaction 
 
Only 1 response was provided and stated the “presentation wasn’t relevant to a 
remote rural shire. It was too citycentric.” 
 
2.5 Reasons for satisfaction 
 
Delivering relevant topics was the most important factor in determining respondent 
satisfaction with the webinars. Other respondents noted networking opportunities 
and/or the ability to hear new perspectives were greatly appreciated. 
 

 
 
2.6 Future topics of interest 
 
A webinar focused on project delivery lessons would be well received by the majority 
of respondents. Communications, behaviour change and interactions between 
modes are also topics of interest. Other respondents noted a desire to see more rural 
content, information on recreational-focused walking and riding, and advice on 
navigating cultural heritage issues. 
 

 
 
2.7 Usefulness of MAV Walking and Bike Riding Resource Hub 
 

 
 
2.8 General feedback 
 
Many respondents noted they greatly appreciated the webinars and would be happy 
to see the series continue in 2021. 
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3 Conclusions and next steps 
 
The MAV will continue to consider how to best support councils, including exploring 
the potential to run further webinars or forums at a regional tier (similar to TAC 
regional forums). This would enable the connection of similar councils within a 
broader geographic area. 
 
The MAV will also consider a greater focus on pragmatic and practical sessions, with 
the potential for face-to-face delivery where possible, or webinars that enable 
councils to connect to other stakeholder who play a role in walking and bike riding, 
such as funding, advocacy or approvals bodies. 
 
Future topics that will be considered include community engagement capability 
building, educating council staff on how to talk with communities to promote new 
approaches, rural projects, recreation-focused walking and riding, and navigating 
external approvals. 
 
Finally, to support the webinar series, the MAV will consider how to best revitalise the 
Resource Hub and general support materials to include local, practical information 
and case studies.  

 


